
We have the following ticket from ISLD: 

We have two stores which have been out of balance since Friday, most likely due to a 

trucking route change.  Now we don't know how to fix it. 

Here's what we understand: 

1. Both stores are out of balance. 

a. 221 we show 13966 in inventory, the store shows 14009 for a difference of 

43 bottles. 

b. 224 we show 8727 bottles, the store shows 9357 for a difference of 1085 

bottles. 

2. Both shows report an open freight invoice on the office side which match up with the 

outstanding number of bottles, but the stores show that all invoices have been received 

in. 

3. The invoice numbers that the stores received are different than the invoice numbers 

generated through the freight program. 

4. The Freight Invoices show "Duplicate Final Shipping Invoice". 

5. For 221 we know that the invoice 2212505211 was allocations, which were uploaded 

the night before.  224 the invoice 2242505214 is for the stores order and 

2242505211 is an allocation. 

6. Route changes were made 5/20 but the route default stop number did not get changed. 

Attempts were made to correct the stops assigned to the freight invoices, but SILAS 

would not allow stops for 221 and 224 to be changed/updated. 

 

ISLD provided screen captures from the reports as follows (example for store 224): 

 



 

 

The amount of the discrepancy is the same as the amount of the unreceived invoices.  Note that the 

invoice numbers do not match in the screen captures above. 

 

We opened the SOMAST and SOTRAN tables to find these invoices and found the following: 

 

The invoice numbers shipped on 5/21 show the same values as recorded by the store. 

We looked up the first SO (387592) and found the following: 

 

The invoice numbers for these SO entries does not match between SOMAST and SOTRAN.  We are 

concerned that there is a bug in the code when ISLD performs a route change like they did for these 

stores. 


